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PR# 104 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

Minister of Human Development, Families and Indigenous 
Peoples’ Affairs meets with the Garifuna Community 

 
Belmopan. January 25, 2021. 3:00 p.m. 
 
On Thursday, January 21, 2021, Hon. Dolores Balderamos Garcia, Minister 
of Human Development, Families and Indigenous Peoples’ Affairs, met with 
members of the National Garifuna Council (NGC) and the Garifuna 
community.  
 
In the cordial and productive meeting, various issues of concern were 
discussed. The meeting took note of the memorandum of understanding 
signed by the Said Musa Administration in 1999 acknowledging Garifuna 
indigenous rights. The Minister listened to concerns put forward by main 
spokesperson Roy Cayetano. Ministry officials have pledged to continue the 
constructive conversation with the NGC and other Garifuna organizations. 
Another meeting will be scheduled in the near future. 
 
Also in attendance were Hon. Gilroy Usher, Minister of State; Tanya Santos-
Neal, CEO in the Ministry; and Simeon Sampson S.C., senior member of the 
Garifuna community. 
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